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During last week, certain Czech media outlets published slanderous and untruthful information about deliveries of Czech weapons to the Middle East via Azerbaijan. It needs to be pointed out that Azerbaijan cooperates closely with NATO member countries, including the United States, in the fight against international terrorism and radical groups, such as Islamic State. Azerbaijan has also been cooperating closely with NATO on shipping of weapons for peace-keeping missions in Afghanistan and other countries.
Azerbaijan has also been expanding bilateral cooperation with many countries with the aim of boosting combat readiness to protect national borders. It is necessary to point out as well that at present approximately 20% of Azerbaijani territory is occupied by the armed forces of Armenia. The UN Security Council has adopted four resolutions seeking immediate liberation of Azerbaijani territory. Unfortunately, so far the Armenian side has continued to ignore UN resolution, as well as other resolutions adopted by international organisations.
Any speculation about the relations of Azerbaijan, which has been accused in being involved in illegal weapons trafficking, is obviously influenced by Armenian propaganda. International experts are very well aware of where Azerbaijan purchases its weapons and what type of shipping of goods it arranges as part of its legitimate military cooperation.
Unfortunately, certain Czech media outlets have reprinted provocative information, which has appeared in tabloid sources, such as the Trud newspaper, spread by Armenian media.
The report claiming that Silk Way Airlines is involved in the trafficking of arms is nothing more than an unsuccessful attempt to spread fake news and disinformation. The absurdity of the report makes it clearly apparent that its authors are not informed at all about what diplomatic channels are used to request issuance of a special permit for transit of arms and what that entails. During shipping of arms by air using a diplomatic route, not only is communication conducted between the sending and receiving countries, but official consent is also requested from all countries whose air space is transited. Not only are those countries continuously informed about all matters relating to the flight, but during the shipping of military freight they also pay careful attention to ensuring that proper export procedures are followed.
Silk Way Airlines conducts its activity fully in accordance with the rules and guidelines issued by organisations such as the International Civil Aviation Organisation and the International Air Transport Association (ICAO/IATA). Therefore, Silk Way Airlines in the air transport sector is a partner of the ministries and departments of defence of countries such as the United States, Italy and Germany, NATO’s partner Rosvoruženie and other influential organisations.
Via Silk Way Airlines and other transport companies, Azerbaijan will continue to develop its efforts to expand its capacity as a reliable partner in air transport.
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